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Summary of the Meeting Held on September 8, 1998
1. a.
Election of the First Vice Chair
The Permanent Representative of Jamaica, Ambassador Richard Bernal, was elected by acclamation as the First Vice Chair, after being nominated by Argentina and seconded by Canada.


b.
Election of the Second Vice Chair

Mr. Giovanni Snidle, Alternate Representative of the United States, was elected as the Second Vice Chair, after being nominated by Antigua and Barbuda and seconded by El Salvador.

2. Statement by the Secretary General
At the invitation of the Chair, Secretary General César Gaviria spoke on the General Assembly mandate in Resolution AG/RES. 1566 (XXVIIIO/98), operative paragraph 18, in which the General Secretariat is instructed to provide special support to the Committee on Hemispheric Security and to strengthen the existing technical and administrative support. The Secretary General reported that the General Secretariat is in a position to select from its staff someone who could perform these functions, and he suggested that this staff member could also support any working groups established.  He requested the Committee’s assistance with regard to the title of this post. 

3. Comments by the Chair on the mandates assigned to the Committee and working procedures
The Chair explained the working procedures he expected to follow to fulfill the General Assembly mandates assigned to the Committee, as contained in the following resolutions:

1. Confidence- and security-building in the  Americas [AG/RES.1566 (XXVIII-O/98)]

2. Special security concerns of the small island states [AG/RES.1567 (XXVIII-/98)]

3. Support for the Central American demining program [AG/RES. 1568 (XXVIII-O/98)]

4. The Western Hemisphere as a zone free of anti-personnel land mines [AG/RES. 1569 (XXVIII-O/98)]

5. Cooperation for hemispheric security [AG/RES. 1570 (XXVIII-O/98)]

6. Education for Peace Program in the Hemisphere [AG/RES. 1604 (XXVIII-O/98)].

The Chair reported that the chairs of the Permanent Council and of the various committees had been advised that only a specific number of meetings could be held because of the limited resources of the Permanent Council.  For this reason, meetings would have to be planned in advance and not canceled, and they would have to begin punctually.  The Committee took note of the agreement between the Secretariat of the Permanent Council and the Chair of the Council and the committees to hold meetings on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays, in principle.

The Chairman stated its desire that the Committee make decisions by consensus at its meetings, that the discussions be held in the Committee, and that working groups be established only when absolutely necessary, so as to avoid having the topics assigned to the Committee dispersed.  The Chair further indicated that the Committee should take advantage of the experience in the area of security acquired by other entities, such as the United Nations.
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